MINUTES OF MEETING:  eLearning Advisory Committee – Friday, October 17, 2008
PRESENT:  Ellie Bunting, facilitator, Sharon Rooks, Dale Hoover, Peggy Romeo, Mary Myers, Beverly Hall and Deb Johnson
PRESENT VIA TELEPHONE:  George Manacheril, Lee Campbell, Mary Harder, Sam King
ABSENT:  Pat Newell, Dave Oliver, Frank Dowd, Rona Axelrod, and Ann Eastman
Ellie Bunting welcomed everyone and began the meeting at 2:00
Ellie began by referencing the committee’s Recommendation Sheet on Blended Learning.  Ellie and Mary met with Dr. Atkins to discuss Blended classes.  CE6 is the format of use, others with exception.  11 hours face to face for 3 credit hour course to be blended.

Fall 09 all dates and times must be set in school publication so students know for registration.  Where will syllabus be posted?  Blended are under the division deans.  Blended fall under same criteria as online—must attend pedagogy course and complete CE6 training.  Online fees cannot pay for the development of blended courses.  Schedule will be done for blended as same as online.  Definition of blended is 25% face to face with rest being online instruction.  Faculty being trained for blended must be completed by fall 09.  Master online course will be used for blended as well.  Faculty must be CE6 certified first to teach blended, if new course is to be created for blended, who will pay?

Book issue as to what book does a blended course use.  Blended will use the same as face to face.  Web enhanced classes face to face are math and biology.  Mary Myers mentioned that faculty can request to use same as online course.  Book sold from bookstore with online section.  Susan De Nicola will order books. Coming soon – When students register they can purchase books at the same time.  Follett is working on this but IT is not up to speed.

Student certification/orientation linked to all classes.  Totally voluntary for students.  Treat as prerequisite – Lee Campbell suggested test taken before the class will open up.  Advisors need to be more proactive to advise students.  Orientation Day – pilot in spring.  Must attend.  Committee will invite Pat Newell to attend our next meeting and discuss.

It is being discussed that the college may stop late add/drop.

Fresh start – no support from advising, glitch with registration dates.  Lee Campbell had no success.  Speak with Brevard, Kathy Cobb and see how they got success for “fresh start.

Classroom in “T” building-- Want to turn room into classroom for continuing Ed at night and the back room turned into a classroom for day classes.  Committee to support letter sent by Ellie to keep “T” building  for eLearning and not move eLearning, possible move to Robinson Hall with Education.

Online faculty meeting with all online faculty during spring duty days.

Kathy Clark:  Policy for online email responses to students.  Students are expecting answers within hours.  Suggestion was made to post a message in the course banner explaining your hours and when email will be checked.

Faculty had questions on CE6 regarding email, grade book and loading, Mary will address.

SIR II are being sent out to online students.

Next meeting November 21, 2008

Items to be discussed:

Firm up blended

Mary had a conference call with Respondus---new ways to create tests, Mary will discuss
Study Mate demo study tool.

Meeting adjourned at 3:05

